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ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 

June 2019 
 

Subarea Health Planning Councils (SACs) Activities 
 

Kauai The Kauai County Subarea Health Planning Council (KCSAC) did not have a 
scheduled meeting in May 2019.  The next meeting will be on June 20, 2019. 

 

Honolulu The Honolulu Subarea Health Planning Council (HONSAC) met on May 2, 
2019.  The members reviewed and made edits to the script for the first episode 
of the medication management public service announcement series “Know Your 
Medication”.  The next meeting will be June 6, 2019.   

  

 

West Oahu 

and 

Windward 

Oahu 

The West Oahu Subarea Health Planning Council (WOSAC) and the 
Windward Oahu Subarea Health Planning Council (WISAC) met on May 9, 
2019.  Dr. Josh Green, Lieutenant Governor of Hawaii, gave a presentation 
and entertained questions on his initiative on chronic homelessness. 
Handouts were distributed.  The next meeting is tentatively scheduled on 
August 14, 2019. 

 

Tri-Isle The Tri-Isle Subarea Health Planning Council (TISAC) met on May 17, 2019.  
Ms.  Yvonne Biegel, Director of Strategic Communications, Maui Health 
System, gave an update on recent developments at the former Maui 
Memorial Medical Center. The next meeting is tentatively scheduled on the 
week of August 19, 2019. 

 

Hawaii  The Hawaii County Subarea Health Planning Council (HCSAC) did not meet 
this month.   The next meeting will be June 25, 2019.   

 
 

Research and Statistics 
 
As of May 31, 2019, the response rate for SHPDA’s annual health care utilization survey for 
calendar year 2018 was at 86.3%.  The research statistician is working to review and verify 
the information submitted by the health care providers, and to enter data for analysis.  
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Health care providers who did not submit their 2018 utilization survey by the May 31 
deadline will be contacted by emails and/or phone calls regarding their submission.  

 
 

The Hawaii Health Data Center (HHDC) Project Team 
 
The team continues to work with the data reporters on their submissions.  As of May 31, 
2019, the following data has been received: 
 

Submission Test Data VSP Vision Care, Kaiser, EUTF, CVS Pharmacy, Hawaii Dental 
Service, Hawaii Medical Service Association 

Production Test Data VSP Vision Care, Kaiser, EUTF, CVS Pharmacy, Hawaii Dental 
Service, Hawaii Medical Service Association 

Production Data EUTF, CVS Pharmacy, Hawaii Dental Service, Medicare fee-for-
service 

 
Mr.  Alfred Herrera provided an HHDC/APCD update at the May 23, 2019, Statewide Health 
Coordinating Council meeting.  

 
 

Certificate of Need Applications 
 
#19-01A  Wahiawa General Hospital 

Deletion of 10 Acute Psychiatric beds 
Approved April 25, 2019 

 

#19-04A BCPE Cycle Buyer, Inc. 
Acquisition of Rangers Renal Intermediate Holdings, Inc., Parent Company of 
U.S. Renal Care, Inc. 
Approved May 6, 2019 

 

#19-06A Liberty Dialysis-Hawaii, LLC  
Establishment of chronic renal dialysis services at 85 Lanikaula and 85 West 
Lanikaula Street, Hilo, HI 
Approved May 7, 2019 

 

#19-08A 
 

InVision, LLC 
Expansion of Magnetic Resonance Imaging services to 500 Ala Moana Blvd., 
Suite 5C, Honolulu, HI 
Public noticed May 31, 2019 


